April 12, 2021

A Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Arthur, IL, was held on Monday,
April 12, 2021, in the Village Board Room. Village President Rod Randall called the meeting to
order at 6:00 p.m. Roll call was answered by Trustees Matt Bernius, Mike Hilgenberg, Justin
Ray, Christy Miller, and Jenni Mamer. Trustee Dave Tiffan was absent.

Public Comment
None

New Business

1. Grant Corum provided a proposed water and sewer budget for the Public Works
department. Grant went through each line item. Discussion took place on projects and
part-time summer help. M. Bernius made a motion to approve Public Works FY 2021-22
water and sewer budget proposal.
Grant Corum provided a proposed street budget for the Public Works department. Grant
went through each line item. J. Marner made a motion to approve Public Works FY
2021-22 street budget proposal. M. Bernius seconded. All Trustees voted YEA.

2. Police Chief Mike Goodman provided details about the Police Department FY 2021-22
budget proposal. Action will be taken at the next Board meeting.

3. President Randall provided the Administrative FY 2021-22 budget proposal. President
Randall went through the line items, noting that a Sesquicentennial Celebration line item
was added. M. Hilgenberg made a motion to approve the Administrative FY 2021-22
budget proposal. J. Ray seconded. All Trustees voted YEA.

General Discussion

* J. Ray noted that he will look through the personnel policy to see if any changes are needed.
C. Miller asked about the marijuana testing protocol. This will also be looked into.

Adjourn

* M. Bernius made a motion to adjourn. J. Marner seconded. All Trustees voted YEA.
President Randall adjourned the meeting at 6:30pm.
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